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6.
Brief analysis/assessment of the resolution and requests made in it:

The European Parliament recommends encouraging the signing of action plans for the protection of children in armed conflict; the aim is to get non-state actors to sign up to humanitarian norms.

7.
Response to requests and overview of action taken, or intended to be taken, by the Commission:

With reference to recommendation 1 (f), the relevant Council preparatory bodies agreed in February 2014, in the context of the discussion on what the EU could do to address the question of an increasing number of persistent perpetrators of grave violations against children, that the EU could coordinate lobbying of governments, where appropriate, to let non-state actors sign the Action Plans with the UN. In fact, several non-state groups could not engage in the Action Plan process with the UN due to reasons beyond their control, such as a denial of access to the UN by local governments. The EU could take complementary measures that would prepare the ground for the conclusion and the implementation of the Action Plans (e.g. strengthening local monitoring capabilities; working with local actors to promote separation of children from the armed groups).

With reference to both recommendations 1 (f) and (g), the Commission has funded several projects on dissemination of international humanitarian law (IHL) to both state and non-state actors in the past, and is currently supporting two projects concerning IHL dissemination, one by the International Committee of the Red Cross (ICRC) and the other by Swiss Mine Action/ Geneva Call. The ICRC project will contribute to enhancing ICRC's capacity to provide IHL training and dissemination for regular military/ security forces and armed non-state actors in conflict-affected countries: Iraq, Colombia and Democratic Republic of Congo. Under the Swiss Mine Action/ Geneva Call project, four trainings of armed non-state actors on IHL will take place in Sudan. Previously, the Commission has also supported another project by Swiss Mine Action/ Geneva Call (2011 budget), under which training modules on IHL were designed and used in Thailand (for both Burmese and Indian participants) and Colombia, and assessment missions were carried out in the occupied Palestinian Territory and Somalia.

Moreover, the Commission, in its external action, is very committed to the global protection of children against violence, including children affected by armed conflicts. The Directorate-General for Humanitarian Aid and Civil Protection (ECHO) dedicates more than half of its funding to conflict-affected areas and 12% of its budget to child-focused relief organisations, much more than the global average. In 2013, ECHO allocated 158 MEUR to organisations focusing on children. In the same year, ECHO gave over 144 MEUR to projects implemented by UNICEF and Save the Children alone. Yet, the real total amount of funding directed at children is certainly much higher, since most of ECHO mainstream operations target also children, among other groups. In addition, the Directorate-General for Development (DEVCO) has earmarked specific funding to protect children from violence and will continue to do so under its two main funding instruments on child rights (EIDHR and GPGC). Children associated with armed forces and groups are a category of beneficiaries targeted by those two funding tools, inside a comprehensive approach for the protection and promotion of child rights.
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